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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a  ) 
Ameren Missouri’s 4th Filing to Implement  ) File No. EO-2023-0136 
Regulatory Changes in Furtherance of Energy  ) 
Efficiency as Allowed by MEEIA.    ) 
 

SUPPLEMENTAL STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 
 COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”), by 

and through the undersigned counsel, and for its Supplemental Staff Recommendation 

respectfully states as follows: 

1.  Staff filed a recommendation in this matter on December 6, 2024.  After 

filing, Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (“Ameren Missouri”) 

representatives reached out regarding paragraph 6 of Staff’s recommendation,  

which stated: 

Tariff sheet 180 has been revised by Ameren Missouri to state,  
 “1. The Standard Program design is comprised of measures that result in a total 
 program TRC ratio greater than 1.0.”  This language previously stated, “Measures 
 must be part of a Project having an installed TRC ratio greater than 1.0.”  Staff 
 recommends that Ameren Missouri expeditiously file a substitute tariff to return this 
 language to its previous wording, or remove the language entirely to the extent 
 that measures with a TRC of less than 1.0 are not available under the terms of the 
 Stipulation.1 

2. Staff has confirmed with Ameren Missouri that the suggested edit to tariff 

sheet 180 is not needed.  Staff’s suggested edit is already in the tariff sheets filed by 

Ameren Missouri on November 27, 2024.  

 

 

                                            
1 Staff Recommendation, pg. 3, para. 6, EFIS item No. 227. 



2 
 

 WHEREFORE Staff respectfully submits this Supplemental Staff 

Recommendation for the Commission’s information and consideration, and to grant such 

other and further relief as the Commission considers just and reasonable under  

the circumstances. 

       Respectfully submitted, 

 /s/ Travis J. Pringle    
 Travis J. Pringle, MO Bar #71128  
 Chief Deputy Counsel 
 Tracy Johnson, MO Bar #65991  
 Senior Counsel 
 PO Box 360 
 Jefferson City, MO 65102  
 Telephone: 573-751-7500  
 Travis.Pringle@psc.mo.gov 

 Attorneys for the Staff of   
 The Missouri Public Service Commission 

        
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or 
transmitted by facsimile or electronic mail to all parties and/or counsel of record  
this 6th day of December 2024. 
 
       /s/ Travis J. Pringle 
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